

---

CLAUDIA RUIZ: Good morning, good afternoon, good evening to everyone. Welcome to the EURALO Board teleconference call on Tuesday the 12th of January 2021 at 19:00 UTC.

On the call today we have Sébastien Bachollet, Anne-Marie Joly Bachollet, Joanna Kulesza, Mate Mester, Maureen Hilyard, Natalia Filina, Ricardo Holmquist, Roberto Gaetano, Wale Bakare, Yrjö Lansipuro, and Olivier Crépin-Leblond.

We have received apologies from Matthias Hudobnik.

From staff, we have Heidi Ullrich, Gisella Gruber, Adam Peake, and myself, Claudia Ruiz on call management.

Before we begin, I would like to remind everyone to please state their name when taking the floor for the transcript purposes and to please keep your microphones muted when not speaking to prevent any background noise.

Thank you very much, and with this, I turn the call over to you, Sébastien.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you very much, Claudia, and I apologize once again for my delay. We have the agenda here. I don't know if there were any action item. Can we go to action items? First two are done, and the other one, we will be talking about all those topics during the presentation and the

---

*Note: The following is the output resulting from transcribing an audio file into a word/text document. Although the transcription is largely accurate, in some cases may be incomplete or inaccurate due to inaudible passages and grammatical corrections. It is posted as an aid to the original audio file, but should not be treated as an authoritative record.*

---

discussion. Therefore, I would like to suggest that it's done. All will be taken care during the discussion we will have. Thank you.

Let's go to the PowerPoint, and I will share. As I am sharing my PowerPoint, please, if you want to take the floor, just say it because I will not be able to run the presentation and to follow with the raising hands. I will try but I'm not sure I will be able.

Okay. Thank you for joining today this EURALO Board call. It's an important one because we will try to go through the next six months' activities and to see what is important to do, what we may wish to change. But I would like first to say happy new year for 2021, and I hope that we will be able to meet face-to-face and not just through Zoom in the near future.

The agenda, you have seen it on the Wiki page. I will go through all these items about monthly calls, organization of the Board, how to organize the next general assembly, the monthly newsletter, action items, some updates, and the next ICANN meeting. And without any other business.

Therefore, monthly call. As we discussed during our last monthly call and Board meeting, we are trying to change the way we are organizing the monthly call, and I have suggested four items and four meetings for the monthly call who will be turned to one single item call and all the administrative work will be done by the Board of EURALO. And for the other topic, we will see later on.

The first item suggested is to have Europe's role in contemporary geopolitics, and Joanna accepted to lead and moderate this session. I

---

guess it's already in good hands. I have put some already how the meeting will be organized. I don't have the last [inaudible] photo from everyone, but I try to have them.

Then I will go quickly to introduction and scoping by Joanna. Paul Timmers who will talk and Eneken Tikk who will be the other one. I have done this one by myself. If I receive another photo, another text, I will put it here. That will be the first one, and the idea is to have this done for different topics during the different months.

The second one could be on Internet & Jurisdiction and what they're doing about domain name issues. Bertrand de la Chapelle agreed to talk to us. I would like very much to find someone between the members of this extended EURALO Board to be one to be the leader and to take care of that. It will be useful. I guess he agrees to be something in February, but if someone is ready to take this leadership, it'll be good.

And sorry, I will cut back to the previous one. I have a one-page announcement. I have to update it, but as soon as I have updated it tomorrow, I will send to the list and you can spread the word. We have just one week to go. It's important that we do it. And as Joanna says, yes, do it.

The third one in March, Pari Esfandiari agrees to lead and moderate this session. I know that Global Stakeholder Engagement staff is engaged and participate to a session with Portulans Institute. Therefore, I am sure that Pari and Adam will be able to help you to know a little bit more some of the arcane of ICANN to help you to prepare this meeting. They have good contact with Bruno Lanvin, as I have too, as we were

---

Board member at the same time. But I think it's important that you do it, Pari.

And thank you, Joanna, for agreeing to help with this one. But if somebody else wants, just feel free to tell me, and it could be a joint leadership and moderation on this topic.

And the fourth one will be around Internet governance in Europe versus the rest of the world, and after discussion with Olivier Crépin-Leblond, he's agreed to lead this meeting and to have Wolfgang Kleinwachter, someone from CENTR, from RIPE NCC, and one other ALS to be speaker to this specific item. And I guess in April could be a good time to prepare for the meeting of EuroDIG in June.

Okay, now if no one wants to take the floor, I have tried to put all the members of the Board where they're participating, their responsibility, and I tried to do the reverse, taking all the taskforce and working group and see where European people are participating, not just EURALO Board member. And therefore, we will go with where I am participating, Natalia, Olivier and Roberto. What is important with this one is I have suggested to leave the subcommittee on finance and budget, and Ricardo Holmquist agreed to be representative of EURALO.

One of the reasons for all that is, as you can see, I am now a NomCom delegate for the European region and I don't want to not do my job well in both sides, but I it can be held by you, it will be wonderful. Thank you, Ricardo, to accept to take this duty out of me. But I will still be member of the At-Large Operations, Finance and Budget Working

---

Group as I need to report what is happening in ATRT3 and Work Stream 2 where I am a shepherd.

And the other point is that we will start work on EURALO operating rules taskforce and I will be co-chair with Lutz, but I hope that Lutz will do 99% of the job and then we'll just support him slightly. I hope that you like the photo with the EURALO logo on the right on the screen.

Okay, and I missed something about the IDN working group or Universal Acceptance Working Group where both Olivier and Roberto are very much involved. And please feel free to send me a mail where I missed some of your participation. Thank you.

Now we have the three members of ALAC, one selected by NomCom this year for two years, and as a first step, Pari agreed to lead the EURALO monthly call roundtable number three. Joanna, I will not go through, she's doing a lot of things, and that's great. Matthias is not with us, but he will hopefully agree to be member of the EURALO GA preparation.

Here we have our European liaison from ALAC, and Yrjö is for one year more as Joanna will take this position at the end of this year. And Andrei is with SSAC. And I would like to suggest, with agreement of the leadership team of EURALO, to ask Sandra Hoferichter to join the Board as she's doing a lot of things and it's important also if we organize a GA during EuroDIG, as she's leading EuroDIG, it will be great to have her inputs even if I know that Olivier will be a good liaison to EuroDIG Board. And the other reason, we will lose one participant as Bastiaan

---

left the Board as he's not anymore the NomCom rep and it's good opportunity to have Sandra involved. Thank you.

Here, the elected Board member therefore, Lutz, you have an important task in front of you. Don't leave the ball rolling too far from you, and help us with the operating rules in leading the taskforce. Mate Mester, I exchanged with him some mail. He's with us today, and if he wants to say something, feel free to take the floor. Ricardo will go and take care of all the financial matters for us with the help of Wale Bakare who will take care specifically of ABR for this year. Wale, you have two days to go. It's important, we need your help, we need your inputs, and if you can, in the spreadsheet, share the spreadsheet with all the Board members, will be great. And if you can cut and paste what was done in 2021, and maybe 2020, it will be useful to see which one we want to ask again this year for the additional budget request.

Okay. Thank you.

MATE MESTER: Can I say something, Sébastien?

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Yes, Mate, go ahead, please.

MATE MESTER: Yes, thanks a lot. Thanks for reaching out, and yes, indeed, perhaps I could be and I should be more active in EURALO. Currently, I have lots of other responsibilities. But at the same time, I would really appreciate

---

perhaps a call with you so we can discuss together where you can see perhaps a role for me and we can discuss how I could contribute to the work in the future.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Okay. Action item on me to call Mate.

MATE MESTER: Yeah, I'm going to send you an e-mail and we can discuss. That would be great. Thanks.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Okay. Thank you, Mate. We will do that and we will see, we will report. Wale, you agree with my request, proposal, suggestion?

WALE BAKARE: Hi Sebastien. Yes, I'm very much in agreement with you. However, like I said before, I just need to get a list of ideas so that I can put them on the spreadsheet for—yeah, just put it on the spreadsheet and have them submitted before the deadline.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Okay, Wale, we will come back on that specific issue. I have some proposals in the document later on. But I really would like you to take the requests from the last two years and put them on the same spreadsheet. Like that, we have an idea of what we need to request again or we need to evolve or we need to change, and it will be a first

---

good step and we have just a few days to go. I guess we have five, six days to be ready. Therefore, it's a rush now. Thank you.

WALE BAKARE:

Yes. I'm going to do that. I've got a list, the last two years [inaudible]. We have the global Internet governance forum idea [we got,] so I will get that updated. I'll also need support from Board members and ideas [inaudible] for instance RIPE or any other outreach activities we have for this year, probably from maybe June until December this year if COVID-19 pandemic allows us to have any face-to-face meeting. So I will surely welcome any ideas with regards to these outreach activities for this 2021. Thank you so much.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET:

Okay. Thank you, Wale. Ricardo, you are with us.

RICARDO HOLMQUIST:

Yes. Sorry, Sébastien, just to clarify to Wale that this is fiscal year 22, the ABRs we are asking for, so it's from July this year to June next year. So just we expect to have a face-to-face meeting at least for the half of the year 22. So this should be considered. Thank you. Sorry.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET:

Thank you, Ricardo. And I would like to hear from you that you agree to be member of the Finance and Budget Subcommittee on behalf of EURALO, and if you agree, I would like that the Board agree too to be

---

sure that we can send or inform Maureen who is with us and Heidi and Gisella and staff that you are taking this role on now.

RICARDO HOLMQUIST: Yes. No problem. I will take the role you already had in the FBSC and be aware of the ABRs. No problem with that.

WALE BAKARE: Sorry, I know, [I'm just working for this, but wouldn't know whether I'll be the one] because since I'm not a member or a representative for the Finance and Budget Subcommittee, I wouldn't know whether I'd be the one to do this submission or it's going to be yourself or Ricardo, or maybe—I don't know the other candidates that have been nominated. I'm just a participant working to draft this. But who is going to submit this? The person should be the penholder. And I'm going to share the Excel sheet at a later meeting with Board members, so the person to be the penholder for the draft of submission since I'm not a member. Thank you.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Wale, don't put too much complication. You are in charge of helping us, EURALO, to write, and at the end of the day, I will sign off the proposal as chair of EURALO.

WALE BAKARE: All right. That's fine.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: I'm not anymore member of the BFC. I will be the one signing off and sending the proposal as a chair with the agreement of Natalia, secretariat. But what we need you is to participate and to help us to write the right thing and to gather the right information with the help of the other. Thank you.

WALE BAKARE: That's fine, Sébastien. You clarified my concern. That's okay. I'll do the drafting and get it submitted to you. Thanks so much.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you, Wale. It seems that nobody is raising their hand. I don't know if there is some change in the way you need to raise your hand, but please feel free to take the floor if you want. I hope that you still like the photo on the right of the slides.

Here, I take the reverse. I take the ICANN taskforce and working group and I put the name I have of the new gTLD auction proceeds. I guess it's over. I have just one question, and maybe Maureen can help us with that. Do we have to have some shepherd on this specific working group as we have for implementation of ATRT3 and implementation of Work Stream 2? I guess we will have to do that, but I don't think we have the five members as shepherds. But I will be at your order, madam chair.

---

MAUREEN HILYARD: Just to say that I think it's very important that we actually have someone representing those two groups, especially for the Finance and Budget Working Group where we're looking at the prioritization thing. And I know that you and Cheryl have done a lot of work in that area. So while we welcome all the members of that team to any discussions that we have on ATRT3 and Work Stream 2, I agree with you, it's good to have someone—

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Sorry, Maureen, my question was, will we need to have shepherd for new gTLD auction proceeds as we have in the other one?

MAUREEN HILYARD: Yes. That's what I'm saying, is that we've appreciated that, having a shepherd for that, and I would like to have, if possible, one for SubPro and EPDP as well.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Okay. And the second question, do we need to replace Bastiaan Goslings from an ALAC perspective and from a EURALO perspective? He could be replaced by somebody from another region, but if we have to find somebody from our region, first of all, do we need to replace him? I don't know. And if we need, who could be the right person to do it? So that's an open question. I don't know if you have an answer to that, but I would like that we check on that, please.

---

MAUREEN HILYARD: Bastiaan does have to be replaced. And who by or if we need to have one as you say, is something that we can discuss with the EPDP team. Thank you.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you. Okay. As you can see, underlined by blue are listed in the CPWG page, but I didn't find any link from At-Large, ALAC working group to the ICANN engagement group on Internet governance to ATRT3, Work Stream 2 and to NomCom. I think it could be useful to have this reverse information if possible in the future.

The participants to the Consolidated Policy Working Group, and the IDN, we have two names on the list, Olivier and Jean-Jacques. I think it could be useful to have Roberto. And I need to check if there is a universal acceptance working group or group somewhere where we can see if there is a member of EURALO. I am sure that Roberto is participating too. I will update this presentation to be sure that we have all this information.

If I missed a name, if I missed a taskforce or working group, please feel free to send a mail to me and to staff and we will update. I think it's useful to have this single document with all those information. Thank you.

That's what's going on with the At-Large review implementation working group. It's already—and we have ALS mobilization work party which is almost done, and the work led by Roberto for unaffiliated individual work party who will be individual RALO members is still going on.

---

Here we have the participants to the ALAC taskforce and working group on operations, and then we have the one on the outreach and engagement, and I would like very much that we try to update those lists to be sure that people are willing to participate, and that will be great. Here we have also to be sure that we update the list, for example, I think on the Wiki, we need to evolve the Technology Taskforce where unfortunately Jimmy Schulz has to be taken out, and I guess some others who are not participating anymore. It's one thing I would like very much that we do to clean up our list and participation from Europe.

Okay. This one, it's EURALO-specific one. We have the EURALO taskforce on At-Large Structure led by Yrjö, and we have the EURALO operating rules taskforce led by Lutz and a little bit by myself, and we have now the list of the leader for EURALO monthly roundtable, and I would like to set up a EURALO general assembly preparation and I will come back on that a little bit further in the presentation.

And now this one is a little bit boring, but I tried to put the date for all the meeting in the next three or four months. As you can see, I tried to keep each Tuesday from 19:00 to 20:30 UTC for monthly roundtable or a Board meeting with the EROR taskforce for the EURALO general assembly preparation and so on and so forth. And at the end, as you can see, I didn't update this slide. After the ICANN 70, we will organize a readout each Friday during three weeks, one in English, one in French, and one in Russian. And if we think that we can—and we want to—organize one in other language, feel free to reach out to me and we will add that to our list. GSE is ready to help us. Sorry I didn't update this, but we will ask for the English one. Article 19, for the French one, ISOC Belgium, and still looking someone from an ALS from Russia or a

---

---

member from Russia if we don't find an ALS. If in Spanish, we need to do it, please, once again, come to me and we will see what to do.

Sorry, I am speaking too much. But here, we are talking about the general assembly. We have photo of the GA in Berlin. It was not a face-to-face, but fortunately, during the IGF, we were able to gather in one room with a lot of Board members. We have the virtual one and now we need to prepare the next one. We hope that we will have it in Trieste in June and for that, we want to set up a EURALO GA preparation. We have to take into account that we have an advanced budget request for a training program for all EURALO ALS representatives where hopefully, other EURALO members, individual or from ALS already participating to EuroDIG, will be also invited. And for the trainers, we talk about EURALO leaders, but I hope that some staff from GSE, from At-Large or from other part of this ICANN organization will be able to join us and help us for the training of the participants.

One of the reasons is that we were very few from Europe participating to ATLAS III. It's one of the reasons we get this budget to this, and I think it's very good if we can also have some specific from Europe.

It's where and why I would like to set up a EURALO GA preparation. Olivier, as he was the only one from Europe participating to the preparation of ATLAS III, he knows a lot. Natalia, Roberto, Matthias, Anne-Marie, if others want to join, please join me and staff and we will add your name. Not too much people, but some addition could be useful. Thank you. And I hope that the names I put here are agreed to be member.

---

Okay. Here, Natalia is pushing very hard EURALO ICANN and she's doing a very great job with the monthly newsletter. It's a must, and please, I hope that you read the December newsletter. And we need to help Natalia to build those newsletters. And if you have information from you, from your ALS or more generic information, send them to Natalia and to staff. It will be useful and it will help her not to be alone to push EURALO newsletter to the future.

Here, it's for me a very important page, but a little bit cryptic. We need to know where we are with the advanced budget request for Europe this year and with CROP for this year and really, I don't know. We need to work on that. We need to work for the next week for ABRs.

I have two suggestions, that we follow what we have already written about youth and maybe update it. And it will be useful to be in touch with Adam as he's a member of the IGF MAG and one of his thoughts was to talk about youth. I think it could be good to have some request for advanced budget request to participate and to help youth to participate to the IGF as ICANN [voice] and maybe doing something similar, not just for IGF but with—and for women.

And about CROP, as we need to do something cross-RALOs, I would like to suggest that we try to do something for francophone people and from Spanish. Why I took these two languages is because we work as At-Large with English, French and Spanish, but maybe we can add something with Russian speaking country as it will be both WHOIS AFRALO and with EURALO and maybe others. It could be one additional proposal to make.

---

Mobilization, I think we are quite a lot of participation to both the ALS mobilization and to the individual member mobilization, and we will have to see what comes out of this work party and what is decided by ALAC and what are the consequences on the EURALO individual association. I have put a question about relationship with RIPE NCC and CENTR, and I will finish and I will give the floor about this particular topic to Natalia.

And the question of protection of end user. There were an exchange mail about where we are, and I would like very much that we take into account the discussion about new domain names and why so much—90,000 Internet domain name were taken out of those people from UK. I don't think it's good that it could be decided by registry that people lost their name. But it's something we need to discuss. I would like very much that we start some work on that as it is from Europe, therefore I would like to have some names to start some work on that.

Natalia, may I give you the floor to tell us very few things as we have 15 minutes to go about RIPE NCC and CENTR relationship with EURALO? Sorry, Olivier first. Okay, go, and I will give the floor to Natalia.

**OLIVIER CRÉPIN-LEBLOND:** Thank you, Sébastien. I was going to mention very quickly—knowing some of the background—on the .eu problem, and having been in some of the meetings that the organization, the registry for .eu had done in the UK telling people in advance what might happen if Brexit happens.

The problem is not just one of .eu, the problem is one of who effectively is the final owner of a domain name. And often, end users think they

---

own a domain name forever, or as long as they pay the yearly fee. But in reality, we're seeing here that they don't seem to be. And the terms and conditions of the registries—which are usually in very small print—often have these restrictions which might change with time and which might strip them of a domain name. It's a bigger problem, I think, than just .eu, but .eu is definitely a very good example of how a lot of people can lose their domain name and it's a real tragedy for those that have built a business around it or printed business cards or even had their e-mail address for many years, private, personal e-mail address that they've used under .eu and now it's just been stripped of them. That's it. Thanks.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you, Olivier. Yrjö, please.

YRJÖ LANSIPURO: Yes. Thank you, Sébastien. I would like to come back to this mobilization. The working group on ALS mobilization of ALAC, At-Large, is completed and it has been accepted by ALAC. So what I think is that we should, in the EURALO ALS mobilization taskforce, we should sort of activate and take a look at the report, because there are things that need to be implemented and as I understand, the RALOs have a certain leeway. There is a certain, as we say, subsidiarity in how you implement the expectations and criteria. So that's something that we should add to the program that you presented for meetings in 2021. Thank you.

---

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you, Yrjö. May I ask you, as you're chairing this ALS mobilization taskforce for EURALO, that you take that onboard? And yes, definitely, I will add as one needed meeting of this specific taskforce.

YRJÖ LANSIPURO: Yes. Thank you. I'll do.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you very much. Natalia, may I give you the floor?

NATALIA FILINA: Thank you very much, Sébastien. I would like to say about outreach and engagement strategic plan—

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: For the moment, I wanted you to talk about RIPE NCC and CENTR relationship, and then yes, definitely, it will be the next slide, I guess.

NATALIA FILINA: Okay. I wanted to say that we had plans to integrate with our [mobile] partners, RIPE NCC and CENTR. As I remember, it was set of ideas about participation in joint training programs, roundtables and participation in face-to-face joint activities, and I'd like to say that we have already implemented some of these plans, but I will find the full set of suggestions in my mailing list and put this set for discussion with our work members soon. Thanks very much.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you, Natalia. Can you keep the floor and talk to us about outreach strategy and other outreach and engagement activities, please?

NATALIA FILINA: Okay. Very shortly, our outreach and engagement strategy was built in the middle of summer when we already realized that our activities will be virtual and we need to change our focus and our outreach and engagement ways and priorities.

So now we don't need to adopt our strategy because we already work with youth and we have in EURALO an ALS which took the youth IGF plaque. It's very good for us. And we do outreach as we can. I think it's a good way which we took, and we hope to find new ALSes and members from different European countries. And I think all I can say is that we are very interestingly represented during annual conferences and virtual meetings last year, and we already, as I said, interact with our mobile partners, and we will of course develop this interaction.

Our [nice] capacity building work in progress now, and Sébastien, I would like to say separately that your new plan to move from our EURALO monthly calls to monthly roundtable calls with great speakers and very important and relevant topics is a great way to attract more new active participants. Thank you very much, and I hope this 2021 fiscal year will finish with our face-to-face meetings. Thanks.

---

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you, Natalia. Olivier, may I give you the floor to talk about CPWG?

OLIVIER CRÉPIN-LEBLOND: Thank you very much, Sébastien. So the Consolidated Policy Working Group call has got its weekly call always on Wednesday. It deals with everything to do with policy. And you know, we're following the most—well, first, all the public consultations that are taking place, but we also are following some standing items that are, I guess, the most important policy topics at ICANN at the moment. One of them is the subsequent procedures, the next round of new generic top-level domains, and the other one is the expedited policy development process, the EPDP on registration data an, and that's been going on for quite some time already. So we've basically been following this and having updates.

And unfortunately, well, there are some people taking part in the Consolidated Policy Working Group from EURALO, but not as many as I would hope there would be. And often, I join what Yrjö was saying, the engagement of our ALSes is something that's missing. It's good to have ALSes engaged, but not just engaged in capacity building and things but engaged in the most potentially important thing there, and that's the policy side of things.

And sometimes, what's really infuriating is to find out, when you talk to an At-Large Structure, that they actually know a lot about the topic at hand. The expedited policy development process on the EPDP on registration data was something that was right in the middle of what Europe should be all about. At the end of the day, it was caused by the European Commission coming up with the General Data Protection

---

Regulation. And yet the two representatives on this expedited PDP ended up not being Europeans. And that's something we really need to think about. It's a bit sad. But there you go. I'm hoping that with time and we new blood and more work, we'll be able to find those people that will be able to not only represent EURALO but also be there and provide a European perspective on things. Thank you.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you very much, Olivier. Ricardo, short presentation of what is happening in OFB working group, please.

RICARDO HOLMQUIST: Thank you, Sébastien. Tomorrow, we have a call at 17:00 UTC. Main topic will be the fiscal year 22 to 26 operating plan and budget, and the fiscal year 22 budget. Also, we will be talking about the prioritization mainly on Work Stream 2 recommendations, the one that's being worked by the subgroup right now. Maybe we'll touch something on the ABRs, but basically, on the budget. If you are interested on it, tomorrow is a good time to how yourselves. That's all.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET: Thank you, Ricardo. About NomCom, as you know, I've joined the NomCom in December. A lot is happening. But my feeling is that there is not so much things to do from Europe as in the Board, we have already four, if not five, Board members from Europe. And there is no one this year for ALAC from Europe, therefore I don't think we will have too much to mobilize to have new proposal from Europe this year.

---

Of course, there is still ccNSO and GNSO, but in ccNSO, I guess there is still someone from France nominated by the Nominating Committee, I guess. But still, we have some seats available, maybe for some Europeans, but not so much.

We start by call in the beginning of December to know where we are, what we have to do, and then the holiday period came and I hope that we will restart work in the near future, because we have to open the possibility to send application soon now. Thank you. Next slide, please.

I need to come back to this one, because I want to be sure that—we need to be ready to have the general assembly in Trieste in Italy. If for some reason unfortunately the pandemic still not allow us to travel at least within Europe in Italy, we need to have other solutions. Therefore, the two other solutions are as follows: the first one is to organize a general assembly at the same time of the IGF in Poland, and if it's not possible either in IGF in Poland, I hope that it will be feasible in June during EuroDIG in 2022, but we don't know yet when and where it will happen. But the goal is to be ready to have the general assembly face-to-face in June this year. If it's not happening, we will see what to do.

Okay. Now I come back to this slide. Yeah, just to have one page where you know all the ICANN meeting. My guess, the community forum in Cancun will not be like last year in Cancun but virtual. We can still hope that The Hague will be possible, and if it's so, it'll be a policy forum. And the last meeting is scheduled in Seattle for the annual general meeting.

Okay. Any Other Business? I have two of them. One is the Internet governance calendar. In fact, I put in one single page some link with a

---

calendar made by other, and one specific about IGF in Poland. Do you want, Joanna, to say a few words about the IGF in Poland? It seems that I am the only one.

Okay, I'll go back to this one. Natalia, do you want to take this other point you put in Any Other Business?

NATALIA FILINA:

Sébastien, thank you very much, but I see that the time is over and I think we can discuss some ideas in e-mail [inaudible]. Thank you.

SÉBASTIEN BACHOLLET:

Okay. Thank you. And last but not least, I wanted to share this last slide. Thanks, Gisella, for her day to day work with us. It's great, she's taking care of a lot of things. And as you can see, she can roll three EURALO at the same time. We are very appreciative of that.

With that, any last points? We are just on time, but if somebody wants to say a few last words. If not, I want just to take this one second here to be sure that we—as Pari just joined us—agree that you will take care of this roundtable and global stakeholder engagement, and Adam in particular will help you as they organize already one session with Portulans a few weeks ago. But this one will be specific for Europe, therefore it's not a repetition, and I really appreciate that you were willing to take care of this one.

Once again, thank you very much. We are just on time. Thank you for participating. Good evening, and take care. Bye all. The meeting is ended.

NATALIA FILINA: Thank you very much, Sébastien, and all. Bye.

GISELLA GRUBER: Thank you very much. Have a lovely day.

**[END OF TRANSCRIPTION]**